
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Business Item A 
 
From: Administrator/Staff 
To: Town Board 
Re: Town Board review & consideration of the Retail Sales of Fireworks License 

Application submitted by Charles Krause for Fireworks Mart located at 2896 
Breezewood Lane, Neenah, WI 54956. 

 
Included in the packet is a copy of the Retail Sales of Fireworks License Application. 
The applicant has had sales sites in the Town and has kept the Breezewood sales site 
for several years. The application fees have been paid, but as of this writing the 
following item is still pending: 
- Inspection of sales site by Clayton Fire Rescue Fire Chief for compliance with NFTPA 
Code 1124 (as amended) 
 
As of this writing, the property taxes on this parcel (Tax ID #006-0901-03-01) have not 
been paid. While the application does not expressly state this as a requirement for 
granting a license, other licenses granted by the Town (i.e., Alcohol & Tobacco/Vape) 
do require that no taxes, real or personal property, be delinquent as a condition of 
granting.  
 
One of the conditions of approval the Board placed on the applicant in 2023 for granting 
the license was that “the Applicant abides by the Town’s Sign Ordinance for any and all 
signage for their site(s)”. At this time, the Administrator has notified the Applicant that 
there is non-conforming signage that will need to be removed, among other Zoning 
Ordinance violations. 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION(S): 
 
Motion to approve/deny the application submitted by Charles Krause for Fireworks Mart, 
located at 2896 Breezewood Ln. 
 
Motion to approve the application submitted by Charles Krause for Fireworks Mart, 
located at 2896 Breezewood Ln with the following conditions: 

- Inspection of sales site by Clayton Fire Rescue Fire Chief for compliance with 
NFTPA Code 1124 (as amended) 
- Removal of any/all non-conforming signage in violation of the Town of Clayton 
Sign Ordinance 
- Tax ID #006-0901-03-01 becomes fully compliant with the Town of Clayton 
Zoning Ordinance 

 
If you have any questions about this information, please feel free to call or e-mail me. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Kelsey 


